Public Meeting
Environmental Impact
Roman Catholic Episcopal Corporation Property
Visitor Information Center.
April 7,2016
7:00 p.m.

The Public Meeting on the Environmental Impact Statement was held on April 7, 2016, at the Resort
Municipality Office.

PRESENT: Chair: Matthew Jelley. Councillors: George Clark Dunning, Edmond Richard, David Gauthier,
Gwen Wyand and Administrator: Brenda MacDonald.

ABSENT: Linda Lowther, Kay Hryckiw.
VISITORS: There were 14 visitors in attendance at the meeting.

CALL TO ORDER:
Planning Board Chair Richard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m..

Planning Board Chair Richard advised everyone to sign in at the front of the room if they haven’t done so for
the record.

Planning Board Chair Richard advised that the meeting is being held tonight to review and comment on an
environmental Impact report for the Roman Catholic Episcopal Corporation and to show the final site plans that

are proposed for the new retreat center at Provincial Parcel # 687137.

Planning Board Chair Richard advised the public that there are sheets at the front of the room that can be
completed with any comments, issues or concerns on the proposal and can be sent to the municipal office.

Planning Board Chair Richard turned the meeting over to Bill Chandler to make his presentation.
Bill Chandler commented on the final drawings for the retreat center.

Bill Chandler advised that the Environmental Impact Report was completed by Joostema Engineering and will
be presented by Don Jardine.

Don Jardine presented the findings of the Environmental Impact Statement.  The findings of the study were
that the retreat center would be a low level project with the intended use and that they feel that there would be

no environmental impacts on the property from the proposed retreat center.

Planning Board Chair Richard asked the public if there are any questions and advised the public to stand and
state their name for the record.

Planning Board Chair Richard advised that the engineer and the architect will remain after the meeting and will
answer any questions, if the public wishes to speak with them directly.

There were no comments made by the public.

Planning Board Chair Richard advised that there were no written comments received to date on the public
meeting tonight.
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Planning Board Chair Richard advised that the public has until April 12, 2016 to send in written comments on
the information to the Council for review.

ADJOURNMENT:
Planning Board Chair Richard adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m..




